From: Brown, Carole 
Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 4:11 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Chicago Lights Speech

Steve:

For your information:

On Monday, November 9, 2015 I was the Keynote Speaker at the annual luncheon for Chicago Lights, a 501©3 affiliated with the Fourth Presbyterian Church of Chicago.  In recognition of my speech, I was presented with a crystal business card holder which I accepted on behalf of the City of Chicago.

Carole L. Brown | Chief Financial Officer

City of Chicago

